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Boys Basketball
Our boys team has 5-3 record thus far in the season. Our team had a great time at the All American-
Indian Shoot Out in Billings during the opening weekend of the season. We just received at check for 
$4,300.00 from the All American-Indian Shoot Out committee.

100% of our student athletes passed the first semester, and are all eligible to continue playing on our 
team and are also academically eligible for spring sports.

Coaches are working very hard in the gym during practice getting the team ready each week and are 
building the team’s strength for the divisional tournament.

We have had some games rescheduled due to bad weather and Covid.

Girls Basketball
Our girls team has 5-1 record thus far in the season. Our team had a great time at the All American-
Indian Shoot Out in Billings during the opening weekend of the season.

100% of our student athletes passed the first semester and are all eligible to continue playing on our 
team and are also academically eligible for spring sports.

Coaches are very excited about the improvements the team is making during practice. They are planning 
on a successful run during this second part of the season.

We have had some games rescheduled due to bad weather and Covid

Boys Wrestling
Our boys have been doing very well during their season. We have wrestled in some very competitive 
wrestling tournaments and have wrestled very good.

We were invited to be compete at two tournaments this season that we have never been in before. The 
tournaments were the Mining City duals and the Rocky Mountain Classic. Our coach was personally 
invited by the host school’s head coach. Great job to Coach McDonald.

100% of our student athletes passed the first semester, and are all eligible to continue playing on our 
team and are also academically eligible for spring sports.

We will having our last home wrestling tournament on Thursday January 27, 2022 at 5:00pm. The 
divisional tournament will be at Frenchtown on February 5, 2022.

State will on February 11 and 12, 2022 at Billings.



Girls Wrestling
History, history, history!!!! That is what our girls team is doing this year. Every accomplishment that our 
girls team has done or is going to do is HISTORY for our school….

We have 11 girls out for wrestling and each of them are very competitive. We have had girls place 
anywhere from 1st Place to 6th place at the tournaments that they have wrestled in. We have also have 
had girls finish 3-0, 2-1, 1-2, at different duals and mixers that they have wrestled in.

There will not be a divisional wrestling tournament this season for girls, but they will have a State 
Wrestling tournament in Billings on February 10, 11 and 12, 2022.

We are looking for great things for our girls team at the State tournament.

100% of our student athletes passed the first semester, and are all eligible to continue playing on our 
team and are also academically eligible for spring sports.

Cheerleading
We have 12 girls on the varsity cheer team and 11 girls on the junior varsity and freshmen team. The 
girls have been working very hard at learning their cheer routines. It has been very enjoyable hearing 
and seeing perform during the games.

They also are working hard getting ready for the tournament events coming up at the end of season.

100% of our student athletes passed the first semester, and are all eligible to continue playing on our 
team and are also academically eligible for spring sports.

Speech, Debate and Drama
Speech, Debate and Drama will be competing in the Divisional tournament this weekend at Frenchtown 
and the State meet is next weekend at Corvallis. Our two participants are doing very well this season. 
The coaches are very proud of the girls.

Other things happening
We have been very busy in the Athletic Department with home events, the new eligibility policy, 
planning for spring sports to start. We have a couple of Athletic Department student managers and they 
are doing a great job for the department. They decorated a bulletin board for all of the winter sports 
programs. They have helped set up the gym for the basketball and wrestling events they we have had. 
They help out in concessions and the ticket booth during games.

We are starting to plan for the Special Guest nights for our winter sports programs. January 27, 2022 will 
be Wrestling Special Guest night. February 5, 2022 will be Boys basketball and Cheerleading Special 
Guest night. February 17, 2022 will be Girls basketball Special Guest night.

Napi Elementary and Browning Middle School
Napi Elementary is in the process of hiring coaches for BBB and GBB basketball. The season was 
postponed until Feb 7, 2022 due to recent rise in Covid. Mr. Tail is expecting a large number of 4th and 



5th grade boys to join basketball once it gets started. He will have the parent meeting on February 7, 
2022.

Browning Middle School has started Volleyball. They are in the process of hiring coaches. We are also in 
the process of getting a couple equipment cages built at the middle school for P.E. and Athletics. 
Wrestling will start on February 7, 2022 for the Middle School. We will not have a separate girls team. 
Girls who want to join wrestling will be on the team and be able to compete during the wrestling 
season. I have talked with Coach Blue and he is excited to get things going.

I will report on the MHSA Annual meeting at the next board meeting.

Thank you
Tony Wagner


